Clerks’ Report
Week ending 15th October 2021
Email Distribution
SPCA weekly bulletin 

SSDC weekly news round up
SSDC Footpath Closure 
Other matters 
Staffordshire County Council footpath closure  https://api-gb.one.network/downloads/tm/1118/rg_fway-closure-ttro-2nd-notice_123777765_3371004_dd6db934bc.pdf
PPC Reported to Greene King a bench that has been abandoned in the woods near to Penk meadow and it looks like they have tried to set fire to it.  PPC staff have moved the bench back to the pub.
Litter picking - A resident and a young man completing his Duke of Edinburgh Voluntary work  have volunteered to carry out some litter picking within Perton.  PPC in conjunction with Wild About Perton have supplied them with litter picking equipment. 
The Speed Indicator Device has been turned around to point towards the chicane on Severn Drive.  Data downloaded before it was moved:  

	Severn Drive   29th  September – 12th October 2021  (camera facing towards the Parkway)

	MPH
	0-5
	5-10
	10-15
	15-20
	20-25
	25-30
	30-35
	35-40
	40-45

	
	0
	103
	579
	3880
	6919
	2710
	159
	7
	0


PPC written to Staffordshire Police, South Staffordshire MP, County Councillor Abrahams and County Councillor Williams to inform them of the disappointment felt by the Parish Council following the decision to put the ANPR camera project on hold.

SPCA nomination for Councillor Caine submitted.
Anders Square PPC reported the following:

· Sainsburys Estates - the unkempt and untidy look of Anders Square following a telephone conversation from Johal Dairies. Also reported broken brick planters in Anders Square.
· Sainsburys, Perton - litter pick Anders Square more frequently.  (PPC are paid by Johal Dairies to  keep the rear of their properties tidy only).   Sainsburys replied they will increase litter picking.
SSDC have today cleared some vegetation from the Penk adjacent to the grills by Gainsborough Drive.  This should now help with the flow of water especially with the forecast of rain next week.
Councillor emails created, details with onetime passwords forwarded to each councillor.

PPC reported the removal of Dr. Nightingale’s memorial bench.  SSDC have agreed to reinstate.

PPC received a complaint regarding parking in Manston Drive, Clerk forwarded to Clear Streets requesting parking warden visits and also to the PCSO’s. 

Areas of wet pour in the Children’s play area require further repairs.  The roundabout has also been taped off.  PPC staff will investigate the repairs next week. 

The Church At Perton remind councillors the Remembrance Service will be on 14th November, 10am in church, 10.50am at the memorial stone.

Further queries from residents regarding the illegal use of the bus lane and proposed date for installation of the ANPR.  Clerk informed them of the delay.
